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Honour the Dead but Fight Like Hell for the Living 

First up, I would like to thank all of 
you who sent in proxy votes for the 
National Constitution.  I realise that 
there was some confusion about the 
voting system but we finally got 
there.  The vote to change the Con-
stitution was passed unanimously 
at the National Council Meeting in 
Adelaide.  My thanks particularly 
go out to Sub-branch Presidents 
and Secretaries who organised the 
proxy votes and submitted the 
forms.   

Constitutional changes may seem 
an administrative nightmare but, 
from a legal point of view, we need 
to ensure that the Association com-
plies with legislation.  You wonôt 
be surprised to hear that our State 
Constitution will need some fine 
tuning to bring us in line with the 
National Constitution.  We will be 
working on this in the near future. 

Vietnam Veteranôs Day at the 
Shrine of Remembrance went off 
without a hitch.  Numbers were 
down on previous years but a good 
crowd turned up and the ceremony 
was well organised.  Thanks to Pe-
ter Liefman and his workers for 
their efforts.                                                                                   
I had the honour of being invited to 
the Long Tan dinner conducted by 
the Geelong and District VVAA 
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and to their wreath laying ceremony 
on Sunday 14th August.  Both func-
tions were well attended and it was 
great to catch up with some old 
friends.  Thanks to Kevin Bate and 
his Sub-branch.   

We are working towards bringing 
this newsletter out in hard copy.  
State Treasurer, Jim Coghlan and 
myself have had preliminary discus-
sions with a publisher who can assist 
with sponsorship and distribution.  
Our aim is to be able to produce the 
newsletter with as little drain on 
State finances as possible.   

Christmas is not far away and I 
know that most Sub-branches will 
be having functions sometime in De-
cember.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish you all a great 
time and hope to see you all back 
again in 2006. 

A note from the President 

Vietnam Veterans Association of AustraliaðVictorian 

Summer 2005 
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A word from the Secretary 

There has been much discus-
sion over the e-mail system 
about various matters; this can 
be helpful, it can also be very 
damaging to the Association 
which in turn makes it damag-
ing to Veterans who are in 
need of the Associations assis-
tance. 

I was living in NSW in the ear-
ly 1990ôs when this sort of dis-
ruption began there; we all 
know the outcome of that. 

There is a system in place to 
address concerns of Veterans, 
both of this Association and 
those who choose not to join, 
but talk to our members about 
their worries. It is not the e-
mail system!!! 

The State Council of the 
VVAA Victorian Branch is the 
governing body of the State 
and this is where ALL matters 
relating to members of this As-
sociation should be raised, by 
the duly appointed delegates of 
the Sub-Branches. 

The festive season is fast ap-
proaching (40 days at the time 

of writing) and I would take 
this opportunity to wish you all 
a Merry Christmas and a Hap-
py and Prosperous New Year. 
Remember, drinking and driv-
ing do 

NOT 
mix, 
take 

a taxi 
or have 
a 

friend drive you ï be safe. 

With the end of the year close 
at hand I am looking forward to 
the challenges of 2006, there 
are still many things that need 
to be addressed on behalf of 
Veterans and their families, 
Rental Assistance (my favour-
ite and currently in the process 
of being addressed) for one, but 
I am sure the Council delegates 
will have more. 

For those who have enquired 
after my health following my 

having most of August off, thank 
you for your kind thoughts, I am 
now much improved. 

Please remember, the State Exec-
utive is a representation of the 
membership of the VVAA Vic 
Branch and we are here to do 
your bidding, not the other way 
around. Please, attend your Sub-
Branch meetings and have your 
views heard and carried to the 
State Council meetings where 
they can be properly conveyed to 
the National level ï as was re-
cently pointed out to me, nothing 
will be done at a National level if 
it hasnôt been addressed by a 
State Council. 

Again, have a great festive sea-
son. 

Take Care 

Len Barlow 

                 

Ho 
 Ho 
  Ho 

Ho 

   Ho 
  Ho 
 Ho 
Ho 
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The Executive Team are pres-
ently examining ways to im-
prove the production of our 
Newsletter to make it more pro-
fessional and cost effective to 
the Association. During 2006 we 
look forward to not only im-
proving our electronic produc-
tion but hope to provide all 
members with a good looking 
hard copy. 
 
As we are all aware it is that fes-
tive time of the year when all is 

With 2005 drawing to a close we 
look back to see the birth of our 
own State Newsletter FSB-Vic 
which we see as adding to the 
spread of information to all Sub-
Branches and members on ma-
ters of VVAA policy/activities 
and the various social events 
running throughout the State. 
 
As we have said before, we wel-
come input to FSB-Vic which 
will be of interest to all.  
What do you want to see in the 
Newsletter? Let the Editor know 
your thoughts? 

From the Editor He had a photographic memory which was never developed ! 

jolly and the Big Fella in the 
red suit is busy. 
To all of our you, families and 
friends, have a safe and merry 
Christmas. Donôt forget the 
New Year Resolution!! 
 
Your Editorial Team 
 
 
 
 

A word from the Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

their books on the Computer, and to get both of their 
accounts sorted out, General and Welfare. 

I would like to wish you all a happy Xmas and above 
all a safe one. 

See you next year. 

James COGHLAN 

 

 

Hi all, the Editor tells me this better be good, so here 
goes. 

My first year as Treasurer has been a culture shock. I 
feel we took too much for granted in Wayne Freeman 
as the amount of work this man did is incredible. 

But like a good Cpl, I took things in my stride and got 
on with the  job in hand. Mind you, I had some very 
good help. Peter, Len Maurie and John, all have been 
there to put me back on track when I strayed off - 
thanks fellas. 

A few things have changed this year. In particular, the 
way we are doing our Audits and the changes that are 
coming next year to the PFC. The government tells us 
we will all be better off - I will wait and see. 

I am looking forward to Xmas. My Son is coming home 
from England for a month and we will have a lot to 
catch up on. 

I am also looking forward to the challenges of next year 
and would like to see all Treasurers being able to do 
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VV Day 2005 saw excellent attendance on this 39th 
anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan with some 2500 
people joining with us at the Melbourne Shrine of Re-
membrance to remember the sacrifices of Australians 
in Vietnam. 

We were privileged to have the Governor John Landy 
address those attending the day and lay a wreath on 
behalf of the people of Victoria. Representatives of the 
Defence Force, State Government, Public Service, 
DVA, Patriotic Funds Council, a wide range of ESOs 
and VVAA Sub-Branches also laid wreaths . 

This year our two guest speakers continued to set the 
bar higher for the quality of their presentations. 

Firstly we were addressed by Neville Clark MC who 
was a lieutenant with 106 Battery 7 RAR in 1967. He 
was awarded the Military Cross and is a former head-
master of Mentone Grammar. Neville gave a powerful 
address and explained how Australians now under-
stood the difference between government policy and 
the soldiers sent to carry it out. He also reminded us 
that the memory of the Battle of Long Tan belonged to 
not only the Australians who fought in Vietnam but 
also to the Vietnamese Veterans Association of Victo-
ria joining our march. They also march with sadness 
and pride and remember their own battles against the 

VV Day ~ Melbourne 2005 

communist north. 

We were then to hear from Claire Chisholm, a 16 year old 
student from Strathcona Girls College. Clair won  

The VVAA State Office again is proud to host what has 
developed into a very important occasion for Vietnam 
Veterans and their families and we look forward to plan-
ning for next yearôs VV Day Ceremony that will be the 
40th anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan.  

Please note that date on your calendars and be organised 
for what we believe will be our biggest VV Day event. 

 

 

 

Maurie Benson  Peter Bright  Jim Coghlan  

Shrine of Remembrance Melbourne 2005  

VVAA State President Richard Culliford  


